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Jim and Mark Wright (t/d JMW Farms), 52 Cortynan Road, Tynan, Co. Armagh, BT60 442 
submitted a licence review application under Class 6.2 of the First Schedule of the EPA Acts 
1992 to 2007, to rear pigs in an installation where the capacity exceeds 285 places for sows in 
an integrated unit, at Crosses, Monaghan, CO Monaghan. The IPPC licence review 
Application Form was received on the 21” June 2010, for the review of the existing IPPC 
Licence (Reg. No. PO696-01) which was granted on the 20th January 2005. Further 
information in support of the licence review application was received on the 15‘h September 
2010, 

In support of the licence review application, received on the 2Ist June 2010, was information 
labelled as ‘confidential’. The information labelled as ‘confidential’ relates to the capacity of 
identified lands to use pig slurry as a fertiliser. 

The confidential information comprises of details of the customer farms, specifically: farm 
code, available land area (ha), stocking rate on the farm, maximum slurry import volume 
(m3). Calculations of the volume of slurry which may be imported are based on a maximum 
of 170kgha organic nitrogen. 

The applicant included as part of the IPPC Application Form (i.e. in non-confidential format) 
summary details of slurry generated at the installation, 1 :50,000 location map identifying the 
farms that may receive slurry, a summary table with the farm customer code, 
townlands/address and manure requirement for the identified farm and a declaration that 
animal manure may be used to fertilise the identified farmlands in accordance with the 
European Communities (Good Agricultural Practice for Protection of Waters) Regulations 
2009, (S.I. 101 of 2009). 

Recommendation 
The information labelled as “Confidential” is essential for the processing of the application, 
however; it is not considered necessary for the Agency to retain the confidential information 
submitted. 

The information labelled as “Confidential” may be returned to the applicant following 
assessment by the inspector and issue of the final determination, however the information 
shall be updated as necessary by the applicantAicensee and maintained at the installation. 
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